

## Memorandum

To: Members of City Council

From: Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee – Everyone

**Matters** 

Date: February 3, 2022

Re: Recommendation re Early Learning and Child Care Plan

At the February 3, 2022 meeting of the Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee – Everyone Matters, the following motion was passed:

Moved by L. Kleinsmith

Seconded by B. Steele

That the Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee – Everyone Matters requests the Port Colborne City Council send a letter to the province asking them to support the Early Learning and Child Care Plan whereby the province would enter into an agreement with the federal government to implement this plan and that the letter be circulated to all Niagara municipalities for support.

CARRIED.